From:
To:

Cc: parishclerk@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk;

Subject: FW: BREAKING DOWN THE Ha-Ha FENCE INTO BROOKSBANK

Date: 01 February 2024 15:54:52

Importance: High

Dear ,

Thank you for taking the time to let us know.

I will ask our site team to inspect the damage as soon as possible and to initiate some repairs. We will also attempt to identify the students involved and speak to them and their parents about this disrespectful behaviour.

I am also intrigued by the prospect of our grazing cows on the field; I am fairly certain we would never take up the right, but if education budgets shrink further, it is good to know our options!

Wishing you the very best,

Head of School

----Original Message----

From:

Sent: Thursday, February 1, 2024 3:39 PM

To:

Cc: parishclerk@melbournparishcouncil.gov.uk

Subject: BREAKING DOWN THE Ha-Ha FENCE INTO BROOKSBANK

Importance: High

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear ,

I found 3 of your male pupils, at about 15:10 hours just now (1st February) and all about 14 years old, trying to cross from the playing field on which I have a covenant, through the Ha-ha into Brooksbank. They eventually succeeded with scratches.

In doing this they damaged the fence, which now needs repair. I spoke to them politely with a view to discouraging them from repeating this behaviour.

Formally speaking they contravened the covenant and would make it dangerous to motorists if you ever should take up your option of grazing cows on the land (which is your right) since the cows could escape over the broken down fence into the High Street!

More practically, this damaged either your property or public Council property and needs to be stopped. So I hope you can prevent this happening again and expedite repairs to the fence in consultation with the Parish Council.

Many thanks for your attention.

Yours sincerely,

